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[bookmark: _GoBack][image: wiu purple logo]Minutes from the Council for International Education
May 1, 2019 (9am-9:52 am)
University Union Board room 

In attendance: Yong Tang, Broadcasting and Journalism (Chair); Miguel Narvaez, Kinesiology (Chair); Boh Young Lee, Curriculum and Instruction (Recorder); Krista Bowers Sharpe (Libraries); Samit Chakravorti, Management and Marketing; Richard Cangro, Music; Shankar Ghimire, Economics/Decision Sciences; 

Guest: Interim Provost William T. Clow

Dr. Tang (Chair) called the meeting to order at 9:03am 

I. Meeting with Interim Provost William T. Clow
Chairs and the CIE members welcomed Interim Provost. Chair (Dr. Tang) explained that we would like him to help clarify the CIE charges. Interim Provost, Mr. Clow, told that he would not make any changes on the current CIE charges that had been put forth by Dr. Kathy Neumann and the CIE would need to continue with the charges since on July 1st there would be new Provost in charge. Dr. Chakravorti and Ms. Bowers Sharpe mentioned that the CIE charges/expectations from Dr. Kathy Neumann were not clearly explained; particularly reviewing/evaluating courses regarding global issues requirements. Mr. Clow suggested contacting Lori Baker-Sperry since she organized all the assessment data on file that the CIE might need to look over. He further suggested inviting her to see what had been done, what else she had, and how the CIE could tweak any ineffective pieces and so forth. 

Chair (Dr. Tang) asked Mr. Clow, regarding one of duties listed on CIE Bylaws, to support camps internationalization efforts, such as international student recruitment and retention, study abroad, and institutional collaborations, if he had any suggestions for the Council. Mr. Clow explained what they have been doing in terms of international admissions, such as having WIU faculty be part of it (e.g., presenting WIU and recruiting international students in other countries), creating more effective ways to recruit international students (e.g., Facebook campaign), and setting up a meeting with Darin LaHood. Dr. Cangro suggested getting faculty funding through the Provost Office for traveling and presenting WIU. Mr. Clow said that was what he was trying to do, but he was not sure if he would be able to make the final call about establishing travel funds next year. Chair (Dr. Tang) asked if it would be possible for professors to join Jeff Hancks when he travels because professors could be more likely to present WIU better to the students in institutions in other countries. Dr. Ghimire mentioned that he was a faculty ambassador, meeting with Jeff Hancks and bringing students to Nepal and Peru, and he met people in other institutions there. However, the meetings with those people were not through a formal committee or WIU, which was not successful in terms of recruiting international students. Mr. Clow agreed, especially for the countries they do not know well, and said that it would be helpful if they have a list of people who are willing to travel through Jeff Hancks. Mr. Clow also mentioned that they would let people know they have options to be part of international student recruitment, study abroad, and institutional collaborations and so on. Dr. Ghimire suggested funding more graduate students through graduate assistantship (e.g., waiving out-of-state tuition). Mr. Clow agreed. 

  II. Approval of Meeting Minutes (December 7, 2018 & April 3, 2019)
December 7th meeting minutes with minor corrections was approved- motion made by Chair (Dr. Narvaez), with seconding Dr. Cangro. 

April 3rd meeting minutes was approved with minor corrections- motion made by Ms. Bowers Sharpe, with seconding Dr. Chakravorti. 
III. Announcements of new CIE members 
Chair announced the new members of the Council, who will begin service starting in academic year 2019-2020: Dr. Bridget Sheng from Educational Studies, Dr. Ute Chamberlin from History, and Prof. Ricky Sepulveda-Rodriguez from the School of Music. These three members will replace Dr. Boh Young Lee, Dr. Hiroko Sotozaki, and Dr. Yong Tang, all rotating off the Council at the end of the academic year, 2018-2019. 

IV. Discussion of new chair to be elected for the next academic year (2019-2020)
Dr. Narvaez agreed to continue to serve the Council, as Chair, for the next academic year, 2019-2020. He will send out a Google pool to schedule meetings next semester. Dr. Cangro suggested inviting Jeff Hancks. Dr. Narvaez said he would contact him. 

Meeting Adjourned at 9:52am. Minutes taken by Boh Young Lee
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